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LOCAL UNION # 83

ELECTION RESULTS:

The new Executive Board member that was nominated and elected on July 20, 2017 is Joseph Carvill.  He will be sworn in at the next Executive Board meeting on August 8th, 2017.
AVAILABLE WORK:

Work has started to pick up but it will be a while before all members should have employment. Those traveling who want to return home should stay in contact with Business Agent, Frank Maguire so they can plan their return trips timely.  

There continues to be quite a few job offerings all over the United States. Previously, we had talked about putting on a Massachusetts licensing class so that the members could work in that state since a license is required. There was very little interest, and the work had been delayed. As a result, no class was held for that licensing. Currently however, there is now a need for additional sheet metal workers in Massachusetts, and as a loophole to the licensing requirement; qualified sheet metal journeymen could apply to the state to be an apprentice. As an apprentice, you do not need a license. The cost for that application is $65.00. If one applies for the apprenticeship, pays for the $65 application fee and takes a job for at least 30 days, the local will reimburse the application fee. If you are interested in taking employment in Massachusetts (Local 63: Springfield), please contact Frank Maguire or Mark Landau for the appropriate paperwork.
THANK YOU:

Local #83 wants to recognize two members who volunteered their time and effort to help with the roofing of the Kate Mullany house. Those members were John Oleksak and Steve Simons.  The renovations to that facility were primarily done by Union volunteers since it is a nonprofit organization and depends on donations to keep its doors open. Just a reminder that Kate Mullany was the female union activist in our area back when the textile industry was going strong and workers needed representation.  The existence of that facility keeps our strong Union heritage in the public eye so that the struggles Union workers were subjected to are not forgotten.
BE ADVISED: 

The office hours are:

Monday – Thursday: 7am – 5pm

Friday: 8am – 4pm

However, there may be some interruption in our office hours and service when we move from the current office to the new building. This will be noted on the website, and we will do everything in our power to keep it to a minimum so that the members do not suffer unduly.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED:   

We will be looking for members to volunteer some time to help us with the following projects:

A)  Moving stuff into the facility and then dispersing into the rooms where needed.

B) Helping with the Steak Bake on September 16, 2017.

C) The Building trades have taken on a project for the community.  It’s the Steamer No. 10 Theatre addition located at 500 Western Avenue, Albany.  They have asked us to help install a small metal roof.  The theater has provided countless hours of enjoyment for children for many years. 

SASMI

We are currently working on SASMI qualifications.  If you know you worked less than 750 hours from 01/01/2017 thru 06/30/2017 call Donna @518-489-1377 ext 4 to get your application.  Please go to the website to see what you need in order to submit an application.
For further information please visit the website @ www.smartlu83.org and go to Benefits/SASMI.
NEW WEBSITE AND CONTACT INFORMATION:

Please note that the new website is up and running! Please be sure to check it out at www.smartlu83.org
Once school is up and running, the JATC will be posting journeymen upgrade classes online for the membership to sign up for on the website. This will enhance our ability to see how much interest different training garners and streamline what training we offer.

We also have new email addresses:

Mark Landau:

mark@smartlu83.org
Frank Maguire:
frank@smartlu83.org
Phil Stenglein:

phil@smartlu83.org
Larry Warzek:

larryw@smartlu83.org
Donna Stoliker:
donna@smartlu83.org
Angela Grant:

angela@smartlu83.org
Journeymen Training Registration will now take place online! You must sign up for training at our new website: www.smartlu83.org. The registration page can be found under the “Training & Education” link on the banner. Simply click on “Training Courses” and then select the class you need to register for. Fill out the registration page and submit; however, without the training center receiving your deposit check for the training, your registration is NOT complete.

Additionally, on the new website, those that have welding certifications will be able to look up what certifications they hold and how long those certifications will be valid. It will be your responsibility to contact your employer or Larry Warzek to set up testing. 

At the next Union meeting, we hope to discuss plans for establishing a date and time to hold the grand opening of our new training center. We hope to do so before the end of the year, but will need time for work to be completed on the facility after the purchase is complete and permits have been issued. We are cautiously optimistic that the closing will take place in mid-August. School will start in mid-September.

From the desk of Business Representative Frank Maguire:

Work has recently picked up and it is imperative that the office has your most recent contact information. Some of these jobs require specific requirements such as Hazwopper, Welding certifications, forklift/lull training, so if you have these please be sure to let our office know so we can send you to any of the jobs that request this training. Some classes may have been provided on various job sites by your contractor so we need that information. 

I have been to various sites and noticed some duct may not have union labels on them. I sent a letter to our contractors to be sure they have the labels available and if not, I will get them to their shops stewards.

If you have any questions feel free to contact me at: (518) 466-1680 or email me at: frank@smartlu83.org
JOIN US FOR

SMART LOCAL 83

18TH ANNUAL GOLF OUTING
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Fairway of Halfmoon

Saturday

September 23rd, 2017

      See Sign-up sheet enclosed
For more information contact Business Representative at:  (518) 466-1680 or email at: frank@smartlu83.org
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